## **Robin Proebsting**

From: Lara Felker <felkerl23@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, February 7, 2020 9:40 PM

**To:** Nicole Gaudette

**Subject:** Mud Bay/CrossFit development

## Hello Nicole

I am writing to you regarding the proposed development that would replace Mud Bay.

I very strongly oppose this development. It is too large, lacks enough parking and will put further strain on the town center traffic.

I grew up on Mercer Island and currently live on the island. I am all for change and development as the needs of the region change. However this building will have a significant negative impact on MI. It needs more parking and needs to be significantly reduced in size and scope.

I strongly urge that this building design and proposal be reviewed and adjusted.

I am pleading that something be done to limit this building/development.

Please keep me updated on this development.

Thank you

Lara Felker